Minutes of the East Moriches PTO Meeting

February 13, 2019

A meeting of the East Moriches PTO was held on Wednesday, February 13 at 6:30 pm in the East Moriches
Elementary School library.

PTO Board Attendees: Co-President Jessica Stevenson, Vice President Kerri Kleine, Corresponding Secretary Lisa
Johnson

PTO Guest Attendees: Mr. Carlson, Ms. Eich, Ms. Wilson, Mr. Frey, Ms. Pollina, Mr. Valva, Ms. Davis, Ms. Baynon

Meeting opened with the pledge at 6:30 pm. Jessica Stevenson welcomed all that came to the meeting.

Minutes- Lisa Johnson moved to dispense with reading the minutes. Kerri Kleine seconded the motion. The minutes
were approved.

Treasurer’s Report — Jessica Stevenson provided a copy of the Treasurer’s report for the January 9-February 11
period noting profit and loss detail, the copy was available for all PTO members to review and can be accessed
on empto.org

Fundraiser/Events Update:

Completed

1 BINGO 1% & 2™ Grade- Helen Gruber and Sue Oldring chaired this event. Concessions were sold this year to
offset the cost.

[1 Dodgeball Dawn Baynon chaired. Event was profitable. Over 100 kids signed up in teams.

[1 Souper Bowl- The elementary school won the Souper Bowl. The students received ices this past Friday.
New Business:

[] Mr. Montpetit asked to use the money he has raised for jump rope for heart. Purchase was made on his behalf
using his excess funds from Sports Camp.

[J Sports Camp budget was charged for the cost of 1099s prepared for Summer Camp Staff.

[J Spirit wear is available online till next week.



The PTO renewed the BJ’s card
Box tops earned $556.50

The Valentine’s bake sale tomorrow at the elementary school. Helen Gruber and Dana McCall are chairing the
event.

Friday February 15" is the Valentine’s Day dance at the elementary school. Angela Pollina is chairing that event.
Stacey Bartholomew is setting up refreshments for the Greek Olympics.

We are looking for a chair for the St. Patrick’s Bake sale and cupcake wars at the Middle School.

Dr. Russo is coming to discuss the district read Highly Effective People.

Tom Frey, Dawn Baynon, Lisa Johnson, and Ms. Wilson are on the nominating committee. We need one more
general member for this committee.

Tom Frey asked about when the Mixed Bag fundraiser is taking place and the progress of the electronic sign.

Mr. Carlson said the last meeting about sign w contractor was cancelled due to the snow and will need to be
rescheduled.

Dawn Baynon asked how the book talk was going to be presented.
Ms. Eich asked said the bus drivers would like to purchase spirit wear.
Jessica Stevenson discussed the online link.

Ms. Eich asked about a local author, Dotsikas to come to our school for an assembly for grades K-4. Ms.Eich will
be sending the board a price quote.

Lisa Johnson discussed the challenges of finding people to fill the board positions for next year and asked for
ideas to help find candidates.

Lisa Johnson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:58 pm. Tom Frey seconded the motion.



